
 

 

 

LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

      Oct 3, 2022 

Kilaga Presentation Hall 

lhsportscars.com 

  

BOARD MEMBERS:  

 

President:           Chuck Schmidt          Tour Events:            Ernie Drake 

VP/Membership: Pam Berry    Social Events:          Linda Snyder 

Secretary:          Mary Olsen               Liaison/Historian:    Susan Satterwhite 

Treasurer:           Carol Asnault    Webmaster:              Ron Goleno  

 
Board member Mary Olsen was absent. 

 

Welcome to the Board, Members and Guests 

It was requested that all members wear their name tags.  Guests and New Members will be 

wearing a green dot on their name tags, so we can more easily recognize and get to know them. 

 
REPORTS:   
 

Election Committee Report – Ernie Drake 

We have nominees for all Elected Offices: 

 President Tom Breckon, Vice President/Membership Vic Kremesec, 

 Secretary Margie Holtze, Treasurer Carol Asnault 

  For Appointed Offices we have volunteers for all but Tour Director 

DiAnn Rooney let members in thanking Ernie for his tireless effort every year.  Without his 

“encouragement” we would not be enjoying our club every year. 

   
Sunshine Lady – Marie Ramos 
Card was sent to Gary Musser.  Longtime member and friend, Sharon Musser recently passed.  
 
VP/Membership: Pam Berry  
Club membership:  90 
Members attending:  33 

Households represented:  20 

 

Please refer to Website or call Pam Berry if you want a new club name badge or a decal for your 

car.  You can get a shirt, vest or hat with the club logo embossed on it, or get a logo put on your 

own garment, at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. #D, Roseville, 916-791-3174. 
 
Secretary:  Mary Olsen – Pam Berry Acting   

September meeting minutes were approved. 

 

Treasurer:  Carol Asnault  

Bank Balance as of Sept 30 - $2417.42 



 

 

.    

 

Social Events:  Linda Snyder or Kathy Fernandes 

Halloween Dinner Dance is this month.  Please refer to website for details.  Oct 11 is deadline 

for sign up. 

The Christmas Party Dec 13, announcement will be out soon.  President Chuck Schmidt has 

invited Lincoln Hills Manager. 

Linda said she has heard from the owners of the Murder Mystery Theater, and they have survived 

the Mosquito fire but with lots of smoke damage. 

Linda also thanked Chuck Schmidt for arranging for members to attend the beautiful Serrano 

Concours for free.  It was a huge success and great fun.  It is disappointing that Lincoln Hills 

management did not facilitate a similar show here. 

 

Liaison/Historian: Susan Satterwhite 

Pictures will be taken at the Halloween Party. 

 

Webmaster:  Ron Goleno 

Report on our Club website.   

Pictures of recent trips and events are on Website.  Thanks to some quick work, even the 

Concours pictures are available.  Thank you, Ron. 

 

Directions for taking photos of tours and socials can be found on our website.  A fun video was 

shown on the dangers of VVS or Vertical Video Syndrome.  Remember take all pictures with 

phone camera horizontal! 

 

We do not publish members’ phone number(s) or address on the website or provide links to other 

websites.  If you need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster.  

The club’s website is constantly being updated with pictures and information about our club 

activities. Please visit our website to see the latest news, pictures, and future Tours and Socials. 

 

Tour Events:  Ernie Drake  

Report on the last trips: 

Susan Allison and Rich Tassano reported on the impromptu ride and picnic at Vina Castellano 

winery.  Management was kind enough to let us eat inside on the 115-degree day. 

Virgil Berry reported that ride to Jackson was very pleasant with nice weather and minimal 

smoke. 

Wood McCann & Jeanne Cervantes reported that all is ready for their ride to Yuba City and lunch 

at the Dancing Tomato.  Information is on the Website. 

Ernie mentioned that while we are having such nice weather, we could have a few more 

Impromptu Rides.  Please contact Ernie to publish information on your ride. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

None. 

 

 

 



 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

A group of members will participate in the Lincoln Airport Open House this Saturday 10/8.  

Please contact Chuck to let him know you are attending.  It is free and should be great fun.   

Meet at OC parking lot at 7:40.   Our own Richard Pearl is coordinating this event.  It is not a 

Lincoln Hill Sportscar sanctioned event. 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Linda Snyder’s birthday is this month but she has forgotten the Year!! 

Chuck and Suzanne Schmidt celebrated their 52-year anniversary. 

Linda and Nadine Miller celebrated their 61-year anniversary. 

Terry and DiAnn Rooney had their first date in Oct. 

 

Betcha don’t know who this is? 

It was a cute little Mary Olsen smiling at us! 

 

VIDEOS: 

Ron Goleno showed several short videos which we all enjoyed.  Several mentioned that the 

videos were the favorite part of the meeting!!! 

 

Meeting was adjourned. 

  

We moved to the Placer Room across the hall for a social gathering.   

 

 

Submitted by 

Pam Berry 

 


